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APPLICANT/APPELLANT:  Helene Kuehl 
 
Agent:  Ana Wright, Authorized Agent (Flowra) 
 
REQUEST: Appeal for the De-Facto denial of the 2018 Cannabis Cultivation License #427 
            
LOCATION: 441 & 553 Henrietta Rd, Lewiston (APN: 025-350-52, 53) 
 
APPROX. ACREAGE: 13.38 acres and 15.59 acres  
 
ZONING DISTRICT: Agricultural Forest 20 Acre Min (AF 20)   

           
ZONING DISTRICT OVERLAYS:  None 
 
GENERAL PLAN DESIGNATION: Resource (RE) 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Deny the appeal.  
 
ADJACENT LAND USE AND ZONING INFORMATION: 
 

Direction Land Use Zoning General Plan 
Designation 

North Vacant (Timberland) TPZ  RE  

South Residential RR 2.5 / AF 10 RR/RE 

East Residential AF20 / AF 20 RE 

West Residential RR 2.5 / AF 20 RR  

 
 
SUMMARY: A de facto appeal of a denial of the 2018 Cannabis cultivation license (CCL) 
application was filed on August 7, 2020, by the designated authorized agent, Ana Wright 
(Flowra) for Helene Kuehl. In the appeal, Ms. Wright stresses that no action has been taken on 
the issuance of the license and submitted an Appeal of the De-Facto denial on August 7, 2020. 
(Attachment 1) 
 
Background  
The following establishes a timeline and general information regarding the application for CCL 
#427: 
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• June 9, 2017 -- North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Water Board) 
conducts sq ite visit and documents site conditions and water quality concerns on APNs 
025-350-52 and 53 

 

• September 21, 2017 -- Notice of Violation issued by the California Department of Fish & 
Wildlife (CDFW)   

•  

• March 26, 2018 – CCL #427 application submitted to the Planning Department  
 

• October 31, 2018 – A deficiency letter listed several deficiencies without listing any 
violations of state  
 

• September 4, 2019 – Site cleared by CDFW  
 

• April 16, 2020 -- Site cleared by Water Board  
 

• April 17, 2020 – The Planning Department received multiple site-specific environmental 
documents including the following: 1) Compensatory Mitigation Plan; 2) Native Species 
Revegetation Plan; and, 3) Geotechnical Report.  

 
This application was not denied but requires additional review due to past environmental 
impacts and violations of State laws. Until CDFW and Water Board violations were cleared, the 
County could not take action on the license as the site was not in compliance with the 
requirements of the Water Board and CDFW as required by TCC section 17.43.  
 
The applicant has completed extensive work to remediate the site. Staff intends to continue 
processing this license which includes the completion of the required environmental analysis in 
accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).    
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Appeal Application  
2. Satellite View 
3. CDFW Correspondence dated January 30, 2020 and October 30, 2019   
4. NCRWQCB Correspondence dated April 17, 2020; June 21, 2019; June 25, 2019; and 

August 23, 2018 
5. Compensatory Mitigation Plan dated April 2020 
6. Email Correspondence  































































































Kuehl - Satellite View

USDA FSA, GeoEye, Maxar, Esri, HERE, iPC

Address_Locations

Parcel Service

February 6, 2021
0 0.06 0.110.03 mi
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